Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors Regular Meeting
August 14, 2018

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Mr. Cook, present, Mr. Beranek, present, Mr. Fratto, present.

Persons Attending:  Solicitor Cicconi, Engineer Bill Utzman, Stanley Borek, Bill Edwards, Andy Breda, Robin Amend, Jackie Beranek, Maurice Zaffina, Edwin Zaffina, Ron Lewandowski, Len Lewandowski, W.E. Wilson, Jack Armstrong, Paula Zaffina and Secretary Lori Henry.

Mr. Beranek motioned to approve the July 10, 2018 regular meeting minutes as written.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Treasurers Report as of 08/14/2018:

(See Attached Balance Sheet)

Mr. Fratto motioned to approve the treasurer’s report.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes.  Motion accepted.
Public Comment:

Mr. Edwards questioned the motion on the agenda to donate funds to the EVFD for purchase of truck.  “Does the Township have enough funds to do such purchase?”

There was discussion regarding the situation the Township is in right now with funds including but not limited to; Township just purchasing Massey Ferguson mower, addition that was put on bldg and still responsible for the Sewage Authority outstanding loan of approx. $471,372.06.

Members of the Everson VFD feel that the Township should budget a set amount of funds to them every year towards the department.
Mr. Cook stated that he has a problem with the EVFD not letting the Township know what happened to the other truck that broke down, what they received for it, etc. Discussion continued.

Maurice Zaffina wants to know if residents can choose who does their inspections for building permits since the Township has agreed to have K2 Engineering handle them.  Mr. Zaffina had an example to show to Supervisors regarding electric that was installed at his business. K2 Engineering representatives responded to his question and discussion continued.
Jack Earnesty asked if the Township has heard anything regarding the water issue that is still occurring at his residence.

It was explained that K2 is working on the project and applying for grants to help cover costs.  When more information is obtained from them we will let Mr. Earnesty know.
Motion to Pay Bills:

Mr. Beranek motioned to pay the bills for the month of August 2018.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Correspondence:

1st piece of correspondence was from Open Your Heart to a Senior (Jacobs Creek Area Faith in Action) requesting a donation.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST
2nd piece of correspondence was a reminder that the Hard to Recycle Event will be held here at the Township Municipal Building on Saturday August 25, 2018 from 9-2 p.m.

3rd piece of correspondence was a statement from Mr. Cook regarding the status of the Union.

Unfinished Business:
Mr. Fratto along with another resident wondered if K2 knew about Dexter Road, Kingview and Mt. Pleasant Road.  The sides of the state roads are washed out and would like to have the state fix them.
Mrs. Henry stated that she believed that was on their list of problem areas but would check and make sure.

Reports of Officials:

Continued discussion regarding the purchasing of the fire truck continued.

Solicitors Report:  None

Engineers Report:

Mr. Utzman reported that restoration has begun regarding the sewage project.

New Business:

Mr. Beranek motioned to donate $250.00 to the Open Your Heart to a Senior (Jacobs Creek Area Faith in Action).  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Beranek motioned to accept the quote presented by Higbee Insurance for the Township's Property, General, Automotive and Liability Insurance Coverage with Glatfelter Public Practice in the amount of $8,188.00.  This is a decrease from last year’s premium in the amount of $520.00.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Beranek motioned to accept the quote presented by Higbee Insurance for the Townships Worker's Compensation with AmTrust North America Insurance Company in the amount of $7,790.00.  This is a decrease from last year’s premium in the amount of $960.00.  Mr. Fratto seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Fratto motioned to adopt Resolution No. 08-01-2018: “A RESOLUTION GUARANTEEING PAYMENT OF A PROMISSORY NOTE TO THE SCOTTDALE BANK AND TRUST COMPANY FOR A REVOLVING LINE OF CREDIT”  (Approximate amount of guaranteeing is $471,372.06).  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Resolution adopted.

More discussions continued regarding the purchase of the truck for the EVFD until the following agreement for the purchase was made:

Mr. Cook motioned to donate $49,055.81 over the next 5 (five) years, $10,000.00 for 4 years and 5th year amount to be remaining balance of $9,055.81 for the purchase of a Ram 5500 Crew Cab Chassis.  The 1st (first) installment of $10,000.00 to be donated this fiscal year.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes.  Motion accepted. 

Adjournment:

Mr. Fratto motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors regular meeting.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Fratto, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:33 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lori Henry

Secretary/Treasurer
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